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November 12
Guild Meeting 

9:30 Services
10:00 General Business 
Meeting 
@Saint Andrew 
Presbyterian Church
8231 Callaghan Rd.

Remember to 
bring to the

meeting
• Name tag (wear it)
• Library books, & DVD’s 
• QPC projects
• Bright Hopes quilts
• Smiles for your friends

www.sanantonioquilt.org
210-695-8737

Our own 
Linda Kirk - 

Storybooks and 
Quilts to go

Calico 
Rose

President’s Letter
October’s meeting was an interesting combination of guild 
activities. Our Auction Sept. 17 was great!  Mary McCarthy re-
ported net profit of $8000.  YEA!!!!!  Many thanks to Mary and 
all the members who helped with this event.  It was an exciting 
time for us.  We awarded a Calico Rose to Mary for her Lead-
ership of the Auction.  A Calico Rosebud went to Mary Ruth 
Flores for her loving diligence in the friendship quilt for Carol 
Rouse that was presented at the Auction.  

We had 137 members present, including 3 new members 
-- Lynn Girard, Adelina Rodriquez, and Alice Cantu --who 
received guild pins.  I welcome them with the hope that each 
finds here new friends, new ideas, and quilting inspirations.

Three workshops were taught by our own skilled members - 
great fun and learning. Thanks to all who taught and those who 
participated.

November means Election time.  Please vote.  Our national 
and local races are important;  your vote counts.  Our Guild 
election is also in November;  we need your vote also, in per-
son, please.   

  Sincerely,    Ida

Calico 
Rosebud
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MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION
             REGULAR DUES $24   
             SENIOR (65+)      $18

         YOUTH  (6-18)   $6
        Send your check to: 

             GSAQG
             PO Box 380522
             San Antonio, TX 78268

NEWSLETTER INPUT
DEADLINE is Midnight the Monday after 
Guild meeting. 
E-mail quiltnews@sanantonioquilt.org

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING
			                Monthly     Yearly
Full page ad			  $60.00      $660
1/2 page ad			   $30.00      $330
   (horizontal -7 x 4 3/4
    vertical - 3 3/8 x 9 1/2)
1/4 page ad			   $15.00      $165
Business card ( 2 x 3.5) 	 $10	   $110

2016 Program Notes GSAQG Board Meeting Minutes
October 3, 2016

Ida Blankenship called the meeting to order at 3 
pm.  Others in attendance were Virginia Oehlke, 
Dea Jae Shore, Janet Miller, Jeana Kubik, Sherry 
Duringer, Linda Ethridge, Cindy Shutt and Mary 
McCarthy.

The board meeting minutes for September stand 
approved as presented in the newsletter.  

A Calico Rose award was approved for Mary 
McCarthy for her work chairing the quilt auction.  A 
Calico rosebud was approved for Mary Ruth Flores 
for her diligence on the signature quilt for Carol 
Rouse.  

Plans were discussed for the December Board 
Meeting.  It will be held at County Line at 6:30pm.  
New and old officers will be in attendance.  

December meeting:  Secret Sister exchange at 10 
am, followed by the guild party at 11 am.  Program 
will be a Bring and Brag parade of Christmas quilts 
limited to one per member, followed by covered 
dish luncheon.
President Pro Tem – Virginia Oehlke.  Janet Miller 
reported that there is only one quilt frame left in 
storage.  Continued discussion of storage unit.
Treasurer – Cindy Shutt reported a cash and 
savings balance of $48,986.45.  
1st VP for Special Events – Elaine Staller (absent).  
Mary McCarthy reported on the events of the 
Auction.  

There is a waiting list for the Winter Retreat.
Quilt Show 2017 -Raffle quilt is finished and was 
shown at the auction. Ida reported that merchant 
invitation letters have been sent.
2nd VP for Information – Dea Jae Shore discussed 
power point.
3rd VP for Programs – Janet Miller reported 
that the program for the October meeting will be 
directed by Janet Miller, Janice Painter, Janice 
Frankenberger, and Barbara Sumlin.  In November, 
there will be a presentation on Storybooks and 
members who wish can bring machines to stay and 
sew.
4th VP for Services – Jeana Kubik continued 
search for better table signs.
5th VP for Community Outreach – Sherry Duringer 
reported the quarterly committee summaries.  230 
quilts donated to Children’s Shelter last quarter.  
Special request from ITC for new quilters to hand 
quilt.
Parliamentarian – Linda Ethridge reported on 
nominations for new officers:

NOVEMBER.  The program will be about our 
own Storybooks and Quilts To Go Committee by 
Linda Kirk.  

After the Guild meeting we’ll need some help 
cutting Guild fabric into jelly rolls and charms.  
Bring your rotary cutter, we’ll have Guild mats and 
rulers. You can bring your machine and work on 
your own project.  Bring your lunch, cut, sew and 
visit.

December.  Holiday meeting.  Secret Sisters 
will meet at 1000.  The Guild gathering will 
start at 1100 with a pot luck lunch, sign up in 
November.  We’ll do a Show and Tell of your 
favorite Christmas quilt, one quilt per person.

January.  Kathy Kansier national teacher, 
appraiser, and judge from Missouri will be our 
guest teacher.  Friday’s class will be Quilts with 
Great Edges, learn a multitude of techniques for 
finishing the edge of your quilt.  Sewing machine 
with walking foot if available.  Class $35. plus kit 
fee of $50. payable to the teacher.  In Saturday’s 
class, Simply Crazy, you will fuses pieces of 
fabric and then use the decorative stitches on 
your machine to embellish.  Class $25. plus kit 

Cont. on page 6
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GSAQG Guild Meeting Minutes

President – Mary McCarthy          			 
2nd VP – Ina Ramirez
4th VP – Letty Zavala					   
5th VP – Pat Alva
Secretary – Carolyn Komada
New Business – the budget was discussed; it 
was moved and seconded to put the budget in the 
newsletter.  
There was discussion regarding an Online Quilt 
Auction.
The meeting was adjourned at 5 pm.
Respectfully submitted, Karen Lambdin, Secretary

October 8, 2016
Ida opened the meeting at 10:04 am with a 

greeting to members and visitors.  
A Calico Rose was awarded to Mary McCarthy 

for her work on the auction.  A Calico Rosebud was 
awarded to Mary Ruth Flores for coordinating the 
making of a quilt for Carol Rouse.  

The September minutes were approved as 
presented in the newsletter.

President Pro Tem – Virginia Oehlke.  There is 
lots of free fabric on the back table from the storage 
unit clean-out.  
Treasurer – Cindy Shutt (absent).  Cash and 
savings balance of $48,986.45.  The budget will be 
in this month’s newsletter and will be voted on at 
next month’s meeting.  

1st VP for Special Events – Elaine Staller 
(absent).  Mary McCarthy reported that the profit 
from the auction was $8040.45. The winner for 
selling tickets to the auction was Linda Kirk, who 
received a lovely bluebonnet pillow. Ideas for the 
next auction are being solicited.

Sandra Lowell needs 6 more people for the 
Houston bus trip to make. 

Joyce Howison thanked the members who 
worked on the raffle quilt and tickets are now 
available.  

Holly Nelson has challenge fabric for sale.  
Winter retreat – sign up for Secret sisters today.
2nd VP for Information – Dea Jae Shore asked 

members to check for the newsletter on the website 
as she had trouble with the last email blast. There 
are 701 Facebook “Likes”.

3rd VP for Programs – Janet Miller will be 
bringing more fabric from storage to the free table 
next month.

Attendees of the September Mini- retreat should 
see Janet for a partial refund.

There are 3 openings in next Saturday’s dyeing 

class.
The November program will be a Storybook 

presentation by Linda Kirk. After the program, 
members are asked to bring a rotary cutter to help 
turn yardage into jelly rolls and charm squares.  
Also, members can bring a sewing machine or 
project to work on until 5 that day.

December will be a Holiday Party potluck that will 
begin at 11 am with a Christmas Bring and Brag.  
The Secret sister party will be at 10 am, before the 
potluck.  

In January, the speaker will be Kathy Kansier; 
and this will be the Eleanor Wright workshop for 
2017.  Sign-ups begin at today’s meeting.

February program is a guild garage sale of 
quilting/ sewing items.  Sign up for a table now.  

4th VP for Services – Jeana Kubik.  The Golden 
Carrot was awarded to Shirley Adair.  Magazine 
sales were over $100.  QPC has a new project for 
this month.

Library – Janet Craig will be putting all of the 
fiction in the garage sale.  There will be no library 
services in November or December.  

5th VP for Community Outreach – Sherry 
Duringer reported 1600 hours of volunteer service 
in the 3rd quarter.  The ITC Hand quilting bee is 
looking for new hand quilters.  

Storybooks had a new quilt donated today.  They 
are looking for committee members. 

QSOS – Quilters Save our Stories – is looking 
for transcribers.  See Mary McCarthy or Ellen 
Hernandez.

Bright Hopes committee is at a crisis point with 
no one to chair the committee next year.  Please 
consider volunteering for this important position.

Parliamentarian – Linda Ethridge presented the 
nominees for officers to be voted on next month.  

President – Mary McCarthy
2nd VP – Ina Ramirez
4th VP – Letty Zavala
5th VP – Pat Alva
Secretary – Carolyn Komada
Members were asked for other nominations 

for officers, but since there were none, the 
nominations officially closed, to be printed in the 
newsletter before the November business meeting. 

Ida welcomed three new members with a guild 
pin.  

The meeting was adjourned at 10:43 am.

Respectfully submitted, Karen Lambdin, 
Secretary
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Treasurer’s Report
For nine months ending September 30, 2016

YTD Actual 2016 Budget

REVENUES
Ordinary Income:
Interest  $        500.00 

Savings 9.11 
CD Interest 209.57 

Other income 319.17 1,500.00 
Magazine Sales 446.25 450.00 
Nametage fines 24.05 30.00 

Newsletter Postage 61.00 300.00 
Dues - Membership 5,847.00 5,300.00 

Pins 129.00 
Newsletter/Directory Ads 1,410.00 1,500.00 
Workshops 4,065.00 6,000.00 
Fund Raising:
Quilt Show 375.00 0.00 
Auction 14,817.00 20,000.00 
Self-Sustaining:
Retreat - Summer 10,780.00 13,088.00 
Retreat - Winter 8,265.00 8,500.00 
Mini-Retreats 1,740.29 0.00 
Houston Bus trip 2,145.00 3,000.00 

Total Revenues    $    50,642.44  $   60,168.00 

EXPENSES
Administration:
Administration  $     5,000.00 

Bank & CC  $         529.39 
Insurance  $      3,219.78 

Coffee Fund  $           55.68 
Ofc Supplies & Postage  $         107.00 

CPA/tax return  $         600.00 
Other  $           14.81 

Equipment Purchase  $         127.90  $        250.00 
Charitable Contributions

Janitorial  $         100.00  $        175.00 
Sunshine & Shadows  $          25.00 
Memorial Quilt & Bios  $          25.00 

Permanent Quilt collectiion  $          25.00 
Door Prizes 220.00 
Telephone 111.94 150.00 
Storage facility 4,786.00 6,000.00 
Rent (Meetings) 1,855.00 2,100.00 
Rent (Workshops) 420.00 700.00 

Membership expenses:
Membership supplies 103.85 200.00 
Newsletter/Directory printing 573.11 600.00 
Postage 178.18 300.00 
Webpage 304.45 400.00 

Quilt Show 1,087.28 1,000.00 

Auction 6,623.55 10,000.00 

Community activities:
Bright Hopes 399.00 1,200.00 
Storybook Quilts 212.62 400.00 
Community Outreach

Community Education 300.00 
Community Response 50.00 

Save Our Stories 300.00 
ITC 25.00 

Membership services & 
activities:
Ethel Howey Grant 1,000.00 
Library 40.75 300.00 
QPC 314.59 350.00 
QPFC 32.45 350.00 
Video Library 23.99 250.00 
Programs 5,608.27 4,725.00 
Workshops 5,701.19 6,675.00 

Self-sustaining activities:
Mini-Retreats 1,740.29 0.00 
Retreat - Summer 10,766.95 13,088.00 
Retreat - Winter 8,265.00 8,500.00 
Houston bus trip 200.00 3,000.00 

Total Expenses    54,103.02 67,683.00 
Net  $  (3,460.58)  $ (7,515.00)

Ending Jefferson Operating  $ 17,197.48 
[2015 Technology Fund Inc]  $  (2,767.73)
Ending Jefferson Savings 11,235.91 
SSFCU CD's & savings 20,910.01 
SSFCU Wright Class CD 12,410.78 
Total Guild Funds  $ 58,986.45 

Cynthia Shutt, Treasurer

                   Sunshine and Shadows 
ellenhernandez@hotmail.com 

                                    520-1335 
 

A note from Carol Rouse:  ‘A big 
Thank You to all who had a hand 
in making the signature quilt for 
me.  It was a total surprise and I 
love it.  Every time I examine it I 
find names I hadn’t seen before.  
I think of you often – the quilt 

will be an even bigger reminder of some great 
times.  Thanks again.’ 
 

Sincere sympathies to Cindy 
Shutt on the loss of her 
husband, Jim, on September 
28th.  Donations may be made 
in honor of him to the SA 

Garden Railroad Engineers Society, Boy Scouts 
of America, or the Alpha Phi Omega Fraternity. 
 
And sympathies to Nancy Klaerner on the loss 
of her husband, William Klaerner, COL USAF RET 
on September 22.  Donations may be made in 
honor of him to the SA A&M Club Scholarship 
Fund, 6205 West Ave, SA, 78213. 
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11.16 Pieces of the Past, 79.  Quilts of Valor, by Ellen Hernandez 
 

The national non-profit Quilts of Valor (QOV) Foundation was sparked by Catherine Roberts’ vivid 
dream in 2003 while her son was deployed in Iraq.  She dreamed he was wrapped in a quilt which 
gave him a sense of hope in the middle of combat.  Catherine quickly gathered a volunteer team to 
put her dream into action.  She wrote a mission 
statement for her ‘Quilts for Soldiers’ which 
became ‘Quilts of Valor’ (to include all service 
branches): ‘to cover service members and 

veterans touched by war with comforting and healing Quilts of 
Valor.’  She expected her volunteers to construct quality quilts 
that were machine or hand quilted, and were presented in an 
honorable way.  The first quilt was given Nov 2003 at Walter 
Reed to a wounded soldier from the Iraq conflict.   
 
There are now volunteer coordinators in every state, including 
DC.  Over 146,000 QOV have been awarded.  QOV has a website, 
an online newsletter, free patterns, and a request form for 
potential quilt recipients. 
 

Former US Navy WAVE Dorthea Eldridge, 92, who served in Italy during WWII not only received 
a QOV, she made one for another female veteran.  
Eldridge wanted to enlist after seeing ‘Uncle Sam 
wants YOU’ posters but her mother wouldn’t allow it.  
She had to wait until she turned 21 in 1944.  In 
November 2015 Eldridge presented a QOV she made 
to Linda Phillips, the 50th female pilot/instructor ever 
to serve in the USAF.  Phillips was the first female 
KC135 instructor pilot and served during Desert 
Shield (while 8 months pregnant.)   
 

One special QOV honored Military Working Dogs 
and Handlers.  Eleanor Frick located a feature fabric honoring military 
service dogs and used it to make a quilt for Dan Hartley, a Handler in 
Iraq in 2003.  His dog, Cody, worked in temperatures up to 140 degrees 
and his paws were often burned 
from walking in the extreme heat.  

 
QOV groups are not only in the US.  There are Quilts of Valour 
Australia, United Kingdom, and Canada.  The Canadian 

Society started in 2006 and have awarded over 7,000 quilts.  They present quilts to 
male and female veterans who served in WWII, Asia, and the Middle East.  Victoria 
Coulter received a quilt on her 102nd birthday.  Serving in the royal Canadian Air 
Force during WWII, Coulter decoded messages from the Japanese and relayed 
them to England. 

 
Marianne Fons (of Fons and Porter) is a supporter of QOV and was 
responsible for encouraging nine fabric companies to design QOV fabrics in 2010.  Fons presented the 
100,000th QOV to Petty Officer Shannon Shepard, USN, at a special ceremony at Walter Reed in 2014. 
 

It’s estimated that there are 5 million combat veterans in the US and over 21 million veterans in general.  Find out 
how you can help QOV at www.qovf.org. 
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Programs

fee of $20. payable to the teacher.  Kathy has 
been designated the Guild’s Eleanor Wright Grant 
teacher, each attendee will receive a partial refund 
of class registration fees.
February.  Guild Garage Sale.  A table will cost 
$5.00.  ONLY sewing/thread craft items NOT your 
kitchen cupboard stuff.   

If you want to sign up for a class and can’t make 
the meeting, contact Janet Miller, 3rd VP for 
Programs, 210 492-7684 or jjmiller@satx.rr.com.

After 2016 Auction and Looking 
Forward

Silent Auction took in $804 while the main auction 
had $13,015 in sales. Tickets brought in a further 
$993. After expenses the profit to the guild totaled 
$8,040.45. For comparison the 2014 auction ended 
with a gain of $10,952.86 while the 2012 auction 
totaled $6,226.65.

Now the 2018 auction is in need of a chair. 
If you think it is way out of your league, please 
think again. Acting as chair is not all that different 
from planning a large family get together. It’s a 
bit like hosting the family for Thanksgiving; you 
are responsible for the turkey but others bring 
the dressing, the salad, the rolls, the pies, etc. 
And somehow it all comes together and everyone 
enjoys themselves. Don’t underestimate your 
competence. Step up!

As chair you get to choose the venue and the 
kind of auction you’d like to see. Here? There? 
Luncheon? No luncheon? Entertainment? And a 
notion tickling the board’s fancy at the moment is 
the possibility of an online auction. Just think of 
that!

The 2016 auction came together thanks to the 

support I had from some wonderful quilters. I owe 
these women immense thanks:
Rebecca Cook who showed me how to set up an 
inventory system which I did my best to follow
Linda Ethridge the immediate past auction chair 
who kindly showed me how much I didn’t know and 
gladly gave me guidance
Ida Blankenship Kujawski who took time from 
her wedding planning, selling her house and its 
contents and consolidating two households to 
attend meetings at Jim’s and lend her observations 
from years of guild participation (talk about multi-
tasking!)
Sylvia Jolet who was such a stalwart, willing to 
boldly go where she had never been before (to the 
printers :^)
Elaine Staller the board member for auction who 
excelled at ticket sales and spreading the word
Cindy Shutt who kept the finances - and me - in 
order
Sandra Lowell who represented the baggers and 
shared her recommendations
Barbara Sumlin who had her crew willing and 
waiting to hang the quilts
Carol Bryant who acted as shepherdess for the 
quilt holders
Shirley Adair, Andrea Brown and Glenda Harris 
who did their darndest to control things at the table 
at guild meetings
Gail Dickman and the members of the Finishing 
Committee who kept me supplied with quilt tops 
(with enough left over to jumpstart the next auction)
Cathy Baisley and Jeana Kubik who saw to it that 
many, many quilt tops got quilted
Everyone else - so many! - who donated time 
and talent for the sake of seeing the auction be a 
success
Thank you, thank you, thank you. – Mary McCarthy

New Members
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Golden Carrot Winner:  Shirley Adair
We appreciate everyone’s help and support.  Our special Thanks! to 
Susan Linville for hand piecing together all of our Texas Tiles blocks, into 
a large top.  
After the Nov. Guild meeting, please stick around and help us cut fabric 
into strips.  You might get to see products used such as the Accuquilt.   
Bring a sharp rotary cutter, please.  These strips will become Jelly Rolls, 
and you will see them again at the Dec. pot luck. 
Each time you turn in a project to Bright Hopes, 
Storybook Quilts, Auction, Quilt Projects Committee 
or complete any other service to the guild, you are 
given chances to win this prize.  (Note:  be sure to 
sign your name on the white side of each ticket you 
receive!  I’d hate to draw a blank ticket or one that 
I can’t read the name.  If they are stapled together, 

remove the staple and sign each one.)

Library
Thanks to all the Guild membership for the book 

suggestions that they would like to see added to our 
library.  Suggestions for books on new techniques, 
Teachers, patterns were gratefully received.  I will be 
shopping at the International Quilt Festival for new 
additions.

Donations continue to come into the Library.  The 
policy is that all books will be evaluated against 
the current collection.  Duplications of books or 
duplications of techniques will go to the sale table.  
New books will be listed and added to the collections 
so check back.  

Remember due to space considerations in the 
storage facility Quilting Fiction (Mysteries) are being 
pulled from the collection.  These will be sold in 
February at the fund raiser. These will be a bargain 
so come and shop!

I need to announce that the Library will be 
closed for the November meeting due to my travel 
out of town.  All books that are out will be due in 
January.  Think about thinning out your stash before 
you get all the new material from the holiday gifts.  
Think about planning the new projects for the New 
Year!

Remember that you can see details of the Library 
at the Guild’s page at http://www.sanantonioquilt.org/
pages/books.html

There is a link in the Services tab of our website. 
You can e-mail me at jncraig@airmail.net for 

suggestions on book purchases or requests to bring 
specific books to meetings.  My thanks for your 
support.

Happy reading,
Janet N. Craig

Missing Quilt Top

This top was taken home by someone to quilt 
before the auction. If it was you please let 
Mary McCarthy know and bring it back either 
quilted or not. 

http://www.sanantonioquilt.org/pages/books.html
http://www.sanantonioquilt.org/pages/books.html
mailto:jncraig@airmail.net
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******   Secret Pals   2017   ******
Are you ready for a brand new year?  And a 
brand new secret pal?  We are glad you will be 
joining us for a year of fun and excitement!  Let 
get started with a few things to know:
1.	  You must be a paid member for 2017.
2.	 Please try to remember your pal every 

month.  This will make them feel 
appreciated and bring out the child in each 
of us when we receive a surprise.

3.	 If you decide to bring a perishable gift (food, 
plant, etc) please be sure the recipient will 
be attending that month – have a sneaky 
friend confirm it for you.

4.	 Please arrange for someone to pick up your 
gift if you will not make a meeting.  I do not 
intend to keep the packages from month to 
month.

5.	 If you have not received a gift for 2 months 
in a row, please let me know.  I want to 
make sure everything is ok with your 
secret pal.  We understand that things 
come up, but we want to make sure that all 
participants enjoy the activity.

2017 Proposed Budget
REVENUES
Interest $500.00
Magazine Sales $500.00
Name Tag Fines $30.00
Dues - Membership $5,500.00
Newsletter/Directory Ads $1,500.00
Newsletter Postage $100.00
Quilt Show $58,700.00
Workshops $8,000.00
Retreat - Summer $10,500.00
Retreat - Winter $8,500.00
Houston Bus Trip $3,000.00
Mini Retreats $1,000.00
Auction
Other $500.00
Proposed Income: $98,330.00

EXPENSES
Administration $5,000.00

Sunshine & Shadows $25.00
Memorial Quilt $25.00

Permanent Quilt Collection $25.00
Equipment Purchase $250.00

Door Prizes $100.00
Telephone $150.00
Storage Facilities $4,100.00
Rent

Workshops $420.00
Meetings $2,100.00
Janitorial $175.00

Membership Supplies $300.00
Newsltr/Directory Printg $600.00
Newsltr Postage $200.00
Web Page $400.00
Quilt Show $39,903.00
Bright Hopes $1,000.00
Storybook Quilts $400.00
Community Outreach

Community Education $300.00
ITC $25.00

Save Our Stories $200.00

Community Response Com. $200.00
Ethel Howey Grant $1,000.00
Library $200.00
QPC $275.00
QPFC $275.00
Video Library $200.00
Programs $6,000.00
Workshops $4,500.00
Mini Retreats $1,000.00
Retreat - Summer $10,500.00
Retreat - Winter $8,500.00
Houston Bus Trip $3,000.00
Auction $800.00
Proposed Expenses: $92,148.00

Total Net for 2017: $6,182.00



9Common ThreadsIssue 11
Your Information:

Name:							       Phone #			   Birthday 
Address
Email Address:
Would you like emails from your secret pal?
Quilting Level    Begin / Intermediate / Advanced
Name & Phone of friend for gift suggestions
Name of a friend that can pick up gifts for you
Months you know you will miss the meeting
Spouse’s Name:						      Pets - Types and Names:
Allergies:
Favorites:
Color					    Fabric Line 				    Snack / Candy
Flower				    Quilt Shop				    Quilt Designer
Magazine				    Restaurant 			   Beverage			 
Other information about you to help your Secret Pal get to know you a little better: (Hobbies, 
family, collections, pets, allergies, dislikes, etc).

What would you like to receive (the more info you can give the better your pal can shop for you)?  
Fabric, thread, patterns, blocks, tools, etc.

Is there a project that you would like specific fabric for?       		  What color and size?

Would you like to receive blocks made for you?				   What size finished?

Would you like Christmas / holiday blocks &/or fabric?			  What colors?

What are your favorite areas of quilting?
Piecing  (Hand / Machine)            Quilting  (Hand / Machine)		  Appliqué  (Hand / Machine)
Design		  Wearables		  Crazy		  Embellishment		  Other
Is there anything you would like to learn about this year?

What other crafts do you do?

Would you like items for this craft?      	 Where do you shop for supplies for this craft?

Would you like gift certificates for stores?   If so, which ones?
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Stay with us 

Come sew and relax with your friends at our retreat in Bulverde 
Texas, 11 miles north of San Antonio.  

Quilt Retreat in Bulverde 

The Briggs House 

www.BriggsHouseRetreat.com SallySPoindexter@gmail.com 

Reservations 

 2 nights min 
 6-10 occupancy 

 
Sally Poindexter 
210-385-4136 

Quilt Retreat 

Visit our website 
www.BriggsHouseRetreat.com 

Quilting Needlework Scrapbooking Reunions  Special Events 

Craft Room 

 Large cutting table  
 Ironing station 
 Abundant lighting 
 Individual work 
tables  

Amenities 

 4 bedrooms  
 2 bathrooms 
 Full kitchen  
 Above ground              
pool 

Check out the Bring and Brag items at 
www.sanantonioquilt.org

Click on the services drop down menu 
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Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild, Inc
P.O. Box 380522
San Antonio, TX 78268

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Board of Directors

President 	                Ida Blankenship
President Pro Tem  	 Virginia Oehlke
1st Vice President 
  for Special Events  	 Elaine Staller
2nd Vice President 	 Dea Jae Shore
  for Information		
3rd Vice President 
  for Programs 	     	 Janet Miller
4th Vice President  
  for Services 		  Jeana Kubik
5th Vice President 
  for Community Outreach   
					         Sherry Duringer

Secretary		           Karen Lambdin
Treasurer		        Cindy Shutt	 	
		  Term expires December 2015

November Schedule
November 7 Board Meeting    3:00 PM 
    @ St. Andrew Church
November 12 Guild meeting 10:00 AM  

@ St. Andrew Church 

Check out the calendar on our web 
page for Bee meetings and other 
Guild related events.
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